
ST AMBROSE’S CHURCH  KIDDERMINSTER 
SACRED HEART CHURCH TENBURY WELLS 
The Rectory, Birmingham Road, Kidderminster DY10 2BY 

 stambrosekidderminster@btinternet.com /www.stambrosekidderminster.org.uk   Telephone: 01562 822839 
Parish Priest:  Canon Douglas Lamb         Parish Administrator: Mr Joseph Moran  

Deacons: Revd. Adam Nicholls, Revd. Charles Duncombe 
	

TENTH	SUNDAY	of	the	YEAR 
 

Liturgical Year B                Psalter Week II                      June 9th 2024           
CTS Missal:  p.863       Preface of Sunday I      Eucharistic Prayer III     Acclamation II 
 
MASS TIMES & INTENTIONS  
MONDAY Feria 
June 10th 8.45 am  Morning Prayer 
  9.00 am  Peggy Humble RIP  PRO-LIFE ROSARY 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
TUESDAY Memorial of St BARNABAS  Companion of St Paul   
June 11th 8.45 am  Morning Prayer 
  9.00 am  Brian & Margaret Young (Anniv) 
____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
WEDNESDAY Feria 
June 12th 8.55 am  Morning Prayer 
  9.15 am  Teresa Hart & family  
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
THURSDAY Memorial of St ANTHONY of PADUA    13th Century Franciscan  Doctor of the Church 
June 13th 8.50 am  (Winterfold School)  Mathew Devasiya RIP 
              11.30 am  Intentions of Carole Watkins & family      
  7.30 pm   Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament   8.30 pm Compline    
  
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
FRIDAY  Feria  
June 14th 8.45 am  Morning Prayer 
  9.00 am  Intentions of Lyndon Whatley 
              10.30 am (Tenbury)  ROSARY DEVOTIONS 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
SATURDAY Feria   
June 15th  12 noon  FIRST HOLY COMMUNION MASS (Intentions of Christina Geraghty) 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
SUNDAY     Eleventh Sunday of the Year 
June 16th   9.00 am (Tenbury)   David Warr RIP 
              11.00 am  Intentions of Matthew O’Connor  
   6.00 pm  The People of the Parish 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
   
CONFESSIONS:  TODAY (Sunday):  5.15 pm – 5.45 pm  Wednesday:  3.15 pm – 4.15 pm  Thursday: 7.30 pm – 8.30 pm (during 
Adoration)  Saturday: 10 am – 11 am.  NO MIDDAY   At any other time by appointment.  
 
TEAS & COFFEES after 11 am Mass in the Adams Lounge   Next Sunday:  Joan Knowles   Margaret Strangward 
    
ADDITIONAL MINISTERS: 11 am  Madeleine Roy  6 pm  Michelina Day 
READERS:    11 am     Charlie Villa   6 pm  Rebecca Young 
 
TENBURY:  ADDITIONAL MINISTER: Benedict Peisell  READER: Maureen Bowdler 
 
CLEANING TEAM:    Team D  Friday morning after Mass 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
NEXT SUNDAY:  There will be a Collection for DAY FOR LIFE. 
 
BAPTISMS:    Today, AQUANSHA ADA RAI and FREDDIE DEARN are to be baptised by the Revd Adam Nicholls.  
We ask God to bless them and their families and welcome them to the Parish.  
 
THANKS:  We acknowledge with gratitude a donation of £350 from St Ambrose’s Toddlers Group and thank them for 
their continued generosity.  The Parish also received £300 donated following the recent Funeral of STEVEN 
SWALWELL RIP. 
 
VISIT TO OSCOTT COLLEGE:  A party of children from Year 6, with their teacher Mrs Shevas will be taking part in a 
visit to Oscott College, the Diocesan Seminary, next Friday.  The Parish Priest hopes to join them for some part of the 
day. 
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FUTURE PLANNING:  A Parish Consultative Meeting will be taking place in the Adams Lounge on Tuesday June 18th 
from 7 pm.  Invitations are being given this weekend to those who have already been part of this process but I must 
stress that ALL parishioners are welcome to attend and help us to safeguard the future of our Parish  
 
CHURCH DECORATION:  The Finance Committee agreed that the decoration of our Church should begin as soon as 
possible.  As previously announced PATRYK MADUJURASKI has agreed to co-ordinate the project, and advise us on 
how we should proceed. Several people have indicated a willingness to take part in this work, and it will be a wonderful 
achievement if we can work together to reduce costs as far as possible.  Any number of volunteers are welcome to join 
in – particularly those with previous experience in decoration, plastering and other useful skills.  Volunteers are 
welcome at any time convenient to themselves, though all will need to work to Patryk’s specifications and under his 
direction.  This is an extremely generous offer on his part.  We ask anyone willing to take part to make themselves 
known to the Parish Priest during the next couple of weeks.  We shall then arrange a briefing session with Patryk and 
we hope to begin work during the summer months.  
 
UKRAINIAN REFUGEE SCHEME:  Can anyone take in a Ukrainian refugee lady under the Homes for Ukraine 
Scheme for a couple of months?  She has a job offer at IGS.  Please contact Fran Oborski on +44 7973 281552. 
 
ABBOT OF BELMONT:  I have written to DOM BRENDAN THOMAS, sending him our congratulations and an 
assurance of our prayers.  Last Tuesday, he was elected as twelfth Abbot of Belmont. Many of our parishioners 
remember him for his outstanding retreats and Days of Recollection, and for his lecture to us on St Ambrose (some 
years ago).  I have also written to DOM PAUL STONHAM who retired as Abbot  after 24 years in office.  He celebrated 
with us in Tenbury in recent years and presided at my Ruby Jubilee Mass in 2022.  
 
FAMILY FUND RAISING DAY – Sunday 23rd June after Mass:    This will be a fun day for the whole parish with 
games for children and adults, a barbecue and other refreshments as well as a variety of stalls.  We are in great need 
of donations of cakes, plants, books, tombola prizes and good bric’a’brac. All donations may be dropped off at the 
Rectory or you can call Joy Farmer on 07517 294175 for collection. We are in desperate need of funds towards parish 
decoration so please try to be as enthusiastic as possible.  
 
LECTIONARIES:  The Bishops have mandated the use of new translations of the Lectionary from the first Sunday of 
Advent this year. The cost for our two Churches (Four volumes and a Gospel Book in each) will be well over £1000. As 
on previous occasions we invite contributions from parishioners who may wish to be associated with this purchase.  
We shall record all donations in each set.  (IN MEMORY OF …. or IN THANKSGIVING for …. or THE INTENTIONS of 
….).  The Lectionaries have to be pre-ordered and pre-paid before June 30th for us to enjoy the financial concessions 
offered by the sole publisher, the Catholic Truth Society.  Our order will be going this week so any further donations will 
be a big help to us.  
 

_________________________________________________________ 
 
Please pray for our parishioners who are sick, and all who have need of our prayers, especially:  Joyce Berry, 
Maria Cholowa, Trina Cole, Clare Conway, Olive Cooke,  Alan Cunningham, Michael Dunne, Fr Bruce Dutson, 
Madonna Endeley, June Farmer, Mary Fieldsend, Teresa Friar, Emilia Gissyng, Philip Green, Margaret Grimley, Lola 
Hartland, Kathleen Hegarty, Annie Holcroft, Margaret Holmes,  Christine Hopkins, Anthony Hughes, George William 
Kawooya, Shirley Keogh, Joan Kinsella,  Pam Lay, Francesca Lloyd, Arwen Lockley,  Sharon Matthews, Sheila 
Mikulicz, Neil Moule, James McCarthy,  John Nangle, William Nixon, May O’Donnell., Bridget Power, Veronica Pugh, 
Amanda Rattigan, Sarah Rejman-Greene, Fr Tony Rohan, Jackie Sands, Helen Simoneau, Anthea Speers, Lawrence 
Speers, Liz Steadman,  Ray Stride, Joyce Taylor, Jim Thomas,  Margaret Tillott, Jessie Tolley, Jill Tombs, Christopher 
Tovey, Frances Tovey, Lynn Tovey,  Lyndon Whatley and Fr Graham Wilkinson. 
 

_______________________________________________________ 
 
 
Live Streaming:  Mass on Sundays at 11 am is Live Streamed.  Other services will not be Live Streamed 

 
SAFEGUARDING:    St Ambrose’s: Peter Harler & Niall Doherty.  Tenbury:  Maggie Wolloshin.    
Diocesan email accounts will be added as soon as possible 
 
 
 

The Parish is part of the Archdiocese of Birmingham:  Registered Charity No:  234216 


